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IASC Gender Task Force Teleconference

6 September 2006

Draft meeting minutes

Participation: 

· Geneva: IASC Secretariat, OHCHR, OCHA/IDD,  SCHR, UNHCR, WHO
· New York, ICRC, IFRC, OCHA, UNFPA, UNHCR, UNICEF, Women's Commission 

· Rome: WFP

· Montreal: INEE/IRC

· Oxford:  Oxfam.  
· Washington DC:  InterAction  
Regrets: FAO

Item 1 - Briefing on the roll out of the draft for the Field Consultations version of the Gender Handbook 

· The draft for field consultations has been posted in PDF and WORD format on the IASC, OCHA and WHO websites.  It has also been posted on the virtual HIC for Lebanon.   

· TF members are encouraged to send the Gender Handbook to field locations to get field inputs. The Handbook should be revised in its entirety.  

· A table (enclosed) has been prepared to track the roll out of the Handbook.  Deadline for comments: 15 October 2006  
Proposed roll out countries. 

· FAO proposed a Tsunami affected country, possibly Indonesia, as well as in a long-term conflict setting, possibly DRC and maybe Sri Lanka.  

· UNHCR informed it will put together a matrix informing which cluster will take forward which chapter. .  

· UNICEF will share the Gender Handbook in-house as well as with the Nutrition Cluster and asked about follow-up and training.   

· WFP is sharing the Gender Handbook with its regional offices and the gender focus team.  Côte d'Ivoire could be a good setting to test gender issues.  DRC and Liberia are also good options.  

· Oxfam also proposed DRC and Liberia. UNFPA plans to roll out the Gender Handbook in DRC.   Liberia may be more challenging due to limited number of staff on the ground. 
· SCHR stressed the importance to complement technical input with managerial input to ensure the Gender Handbook will be taken up by IASC country teams. It is crucial to get an overall view on how the handbook is working.  SCHR will try to roll out the Gender Handbook in Somalia and in Uganda. 
· OCHA will be on mission from 10-23 in Uganda and Kenya (including Somalia) to get field inputs.
· UNIFEM proposed reviewing the indicators.  Some indicators are good; others are not practical.   Many indicators are not specific to an emergency.  To avoid making the list too limited, two lists can be prepared: a priority list and a minimal list. 

· The Women's Commission suggested South Sudan.   

· OHCHR stressed the chapter "Legal Frame Work" it is not a stand alone Chapter.  It is the backbone of the Gender Handbook. Field testing this chapter by itself it would not work.   The placement of the Chapter needs to be further discussed; it should frame the Hand Book.  Should it be in the beginning?

· WHO will roll out the Handbook in DRC and Liberia and possibly in Colombia.    WHO has shared the Gender Handbook in-house as well as with regional colleagues and health cluster partners    

Item 2 - Update on donor meeting held in New York regarding the funding for 5 Ways to Strengthening Gender Mainstreaming in Humanitarian Action - see draft proposal for discussion.

· OCHA updated the Gender Taskforce on the informal donor meeting in New York on 5 September. Donors expressed interest in funding elements of the 5 Ways to Strengthening Gender Mainstreaming in Humanitarian Action which requires some fine tuning.   Participation: Australia, Canada, Finland, Mexico, Norway, UK, USA.  

Date for next meeting:  6 October 2006.  
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